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Saxilby with Ingleby Parish Council 

Non-confidential 

 
Report by:  Assistant Clerk 

Power/duty which decision falls under:  

GPC, Local Government and Rating Act 1997 s31 - A parish council or community council may, for 

the detection or prevention of crime in their area - (a) install and maintain any equipment, (b) 

establish and maintain any scheme, or (c) assist others to install and maintain any equipment or to 

establish and maintain any scheme. 

 
Public Sector Equality Duty (Consider or think about how policies or decisions affect 

people who are protected under the Equality Act)  

Involvement in the scheme is open to all and volunteers would be supported to undertake the role.  

Date:  December 2023  

Report to: Planning Committee  

 

Community Speed Watch  

 

• Speeding is a common cause for concern around the parish, being raised in the Big 
Community Survey and by residents at council meetings. 

• Setting up a community speed watch has facilitated and empowered residents to 
work with the police to address the issue in a tangible way. 

   

 

Update:  

• The council have bought several 30MPH signs which have been put up on Mill Lane. 

• The speed watch group is going well.  We have recently done some work with the 
local police and their fatal four campaign. 
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• As a result of Working with the local police we have managed to establish a new 
position on Mill Lane where the volunteers feel safer and happier working from. This 
is at the entrance of the Mill Lane workshop. 
 

• We are doing periodic checks on Mill Lane when availability suits.  Although we have 
the new yellow 30MPH signs up, we are still finding that some people are still speeding 
with speeds of 35-39 MPH been recorded regularly. 
 

• A further 12, 40 MPH signs have been purchased and erected on the A57 to try to 
make drivers aware of the speed limit. One resident has reported that he feels these 
signs have already made a difference. 
 

• 30 MPH Bin stickers have been purchased. Residents on Mill Lane spoken to and 
stickers given to everyone on Mill Lane who wanted one. 
 

• Thank you to Cllr Waller and to all the volunteers for their help. 
 

 

 

  

 


